PM meeting with Prime Minister of Poland: 26 November 2021

Press release

The Prime Minister welcomed Mateusz Morawiecki, Prime Minister of Poland, to Downing Street today.



The Prime Minister welcomed Mateusz Morawiecki, Prime Minister of Poland, to Downing Street today.

He reiterated that the United Kingdom is a long-standing ally of Poland, and we stand shoulder to shoulder with them in the face of threats against their border.

They agreed on the importance of European countries working collaboratively to address the migrant crisis and prevent needless human suffering and loss of life.

The leaders also discussed deepening our defence partnership and working closely together through NATO to ensure regional stability. They noted concerning threats against Ukraine, and emphasised our unwavering support for Ukraine's sovereignty and territorial integrity.

Both leaders welcomed the close economic, social and cultural ties between the British and Polish people, and looked forward to boosting our trading relationship. The Prime Minister set out the United Kingdom's ongoing concerns about the detrimental impact of the Northern Ireland Protocol, and the fact that it was creating an impediment to the east-west trade on which Northern Ireland's economy depends.

Published 26 November 2021

Union Connectivity Review plans overhaul to Welsh transport

- Prime Minister underlines importance of improving connections between Wales and the rest of the UK, as UK Government publishes Sir Peter Hendy's independent Union Connectivity Review
- Sir Peter Hendy recommends the development of a package of rail and road improvements to connections between North Wales and the North West of England.
- Prime Minister invites the Welsh Government to work collaboratively with the UK Government on projects that will deliver vital improvements to local and national connections.

Prime Minister Boris Johnson has today (Friday 26th November) committed to forging and strengthening transport bonds that will create a more cohesive and connected United Kingdom.

As the UK Government publishes Sir Peter Hendy's final report of the Union Connectivity Review, the Prime Minister has underlined the importance of better connections — on both local and national transport networks — to bring all UK communities within closer reach of social and economic opportunities.

The Prime Minister has particularly welcomed, and intends to accept, the proposal for the creation of UKNET — a strategic transport network spanning the entire United Kingdom.

Prime Minister Boris Johnson said:

We must strengthen the rail and road links across Wales if we are to truly level up the UK— enhancing the connectivity of Welsh towns and cities and bringing communities closer together.

We will now reflect on Sir Peter Hendy's review, and through close working with the Welsh Government, boost key transport connections that will deliver for the people and businesses of Wales and more evenly distribute opportunity and prosperity.

Transport Secretary Grant Shapps:

Modern, rapid transport links between Wales and England are not just vital for economic growth and spreading opportunity across these two great nations. They will create the ties that bind our communities closer together, ensuring our investment works for everyone across the United Kingdom.

I am indebted to Sir Peter for his work. We will consider his recommendations carefully, engage closely with the Welsh Government

and work collegiately to ensure these proposals deliver significant improvements, now and for the future.

Research carried out for the report has highlighted how important travel across the border between Wales and England is, with a large number of people travelling daily for work, services and leisure. The UK Government is therefore committed to ensuring that transport links in this region continue to serve everyone who needs them.

Sir Peter Hendy's proposals for Wales include the UK Government working with the Welsh Government to review the route connecting North Wales to the North West of England, which is a key link for both communities and businesses. He suggests that a package of improvements focused on this route should focus on better connectivity with HS2 and major electrification schemes, upgrades to the A55, the M53, M56, and improving onward travel to and from the island of Ireland, in a major boost for union connectivity.

Sir Peter Hendy has also advised the UK Government to support measures to reduce congestion on the M4 and provide targeted improvements at the junction of the M4/M5. He also proposes upgrading and building new stations on the existing South Wales Main Line, in what would be a major infrastructure overhaul for transport in South Wales.

He also recommends that the UK Government develops a package of railway improvements to increase connectivity and reduce journey times between Cardiff, Birmingham and beyond, which could include better rolling stock, timetable changes and enhanced infrastructure.

Welsh Secretary Simon Hart said:

Improving road, rail and other transport infrastructure so it is fit for the future is crucial to economic growth across Wales. Thousands of people travel between Wales and England every day so it is vital that we better connect our communities and increase opportunities for businesses and travellers.

Speeding up rail services, upgrading roads and boosting connectivity all form part of our plans to level up communities, strengthen the United Kingdom and promote the creation of new jobs in every part of Wales and the UK.

Independent Chair of the Union Connectivity Review, Sir Peter Hendy, said:

My recommendations provide comprehensive, achievable and clear plans forward to better connect the whole of the United Kingdom, leading to more growth, jobs, housing and social cohesion.

I welcome the enthusiasm shown by the Prime Minister and the Government to my final report and I look forward to their formal

response to my recommendations, which aim to spread opportunity and prosperity right across the United Kingdom.

The independent Union Connectivity Review was launched in October 2020, led by Sir Peter Hendy CBE, to undertake how a detailed review of the quality and availability of transport infrastructure across the UK can support economic growth and quality of life. Sir Peter collaborated with stakeholders from across the UK, including Wales, for the final Review.

The national recommendations published today include:

- The UK Government should design and implement UKNET a strategic transport network for the whole of the UK, and commit to providing additional funding to improve the network, in particular the parts that are not performing well. with funding commitments targeted at parts of the network that require the most improvements;
- The UK Government should plan improvements to the network using multimodal corridors, which should be reviewed regularly and appraised on a wider economic basis in order to support government objectives such as appraised on their ability to support the levelling up and net zero agenda;
- The UK Government should support the development of sustainable aviation fuel plants in parts of the United Kingdom that are particularly reliant on aviation for domestic connectivity.

The UK Government will now carefully consider the Union Connectivity Review in detail. It has also invited the Welsh Government to work closely to identify the solutions which work best for the people of Wales and the rest of the UK, and make tangible and meaningful progress as swiftly as possible.

RFCA for Wales welcome 130 guests to Annual Briefing

News story

The Reserve Forces' and Cadets' Association (RFCA) for Wales welcomed more than 130 guests to its Annual Briefing.



Guests at RFCA for Wales' Annual Briefing. RFCA for Wales.

The event on October 7 took place at the HMS CAMBRIA in Cardiff Bay, and was attended by a diverse audience including members of the Armed Forces community, partner organisations, employers, and other key stakeholders.

It was a welcome return to face—to-face events after last year's Briefing was held online due to lockdown restrictions

RFCA for Wales chairman Brigadier Russ Wardle OBE DL, and Chief Executive Colonel Dominic OBE gave an update on the past year and reflected on the secretariat's achievements.

They detailed the outputs of RFCA for Wales' key pillars of Cadets, Reserves, Estates and Engagement.

The keynote speaker for the event was Colonel David Mogg TD VR, of the MoD's People-Transformation Reserve Forces 2030 Implementation team, who spoke of his insights into RF30.

Published 26 November 2021

British Embassy deploys election observers for Honduran national elections

World news story

British Embassy observers deploy in Honduras to monitor the electoral process.



Officials from across the Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office (FCDO) will deploy to various districts of Honduras on 28 November, to observe the Honduran presidential and parliamentary elections. The UK observers are drawn from the British Embassies for Honduras and Mexico. The Honduran Electoral Commission (CNE) accredited them as observers.

The UK Mission will observe the electoral process including the work of the electoral authorities, campaigning activities, the conduct of the media, the process of voting and counting, and the announcement of the results.

Speaking on the occasion, the British Ambassador to Honduras, Nick Whittingham, said:

Credible and acceptable elections on 28 November are of tremendous importance for UK — Honduras relations. Observers play a central role in increasing voter confidence, deterring electoral fraud and observing the credibility of an election. We are committed to supporting Honduras to develop its democracy. Credible elections that are acceptable to the people of Honduras are the key to achieving our shared vision of a prosperous and stable country.

Published 26 November 2021

UK supports gender-violence prevention projects in Guatemala

World news story

As part of the 16 days of activism against gender violence, the British Embassy visited three of its projects in the country.



These projects address gender issues and focus their efforts on the prevention of violence against women.

In Sololá, together with the MAIA Association, the British Embassy supports the education of around 230 indigenous youth who seek to create transformational changes in their communities, empowering them in different issues that will help them reduce gender gaps. During the visit, the young women shared their knowledge on journalism, critical thinking, and discussed the main obstacles girls face in their communities.

On the other hand, the British Embassy together with Health Poverty Action, are training 122 public sector nurses in Totonicapán, in the detection and care of women victims of gender violence. Nurses will be able to offer appropriate resources to victims, to follow up on their complaints. During the visit to the project, it was possible to verify the impacts of the project in health centres in Momostenango.

The many forms of gender-based violence also affect trans women. The British Embassy together with Visibles ONG are working on a project that seeks to increase the capacities of trans people to face possible violations of their rights due to their gender identity. During the visit, a group of trans indigenous women we able to share their views on gender identity and recognition of their rights based on the workshops they have attended.

Around the world, gender-based violence threatens the lives and well-being of girls and women, preventing them from having access to opportunities that are fundamental for their freedom and development. This British Embassy will continue to advocate for women and girls to be front and centre in the policy-making process.

Published 26 November 2021